
 
 
 
 
 
Date:  

 
Email 

Dear, 

I am writing in response to your enquiry under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
(FOIA) reference FOI 230914. 

 
You requested the following information, please also see our response below: 

 
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I would like to know: 

  The number of your doctors that have returned to work for your 
organisation after having previously retired. 
. 
For each of the last 5 years (June 2020 to June 2024), there have been less 
than 10 doctors that have returned to work each year after having previously 
retired. 

 
I’d like this information for each of the last five years, with June 30 as year- 
end. If this is not possible then please use the year-end used internally by the 
organisation. 

 
If you are unable to provide numbers for both the annual allowance tax 
charges and the lifetime allowance tax charges, please prioritise data for the 
annual allowance tax charges. 

 
Figures for annual / lifetime tax allowance charges; 

This is a personal taxation matter for individuals to assess and declare. Records are 
not held by SECAmb about these matters. 

 
If you are unable to provide five years of data, please provide four years of 
data, if you are unable to provide four years of data, please provide three years 
of data, otherwise please provide data for the last two years. If this is not 
possible, then please provide data for the last year. 

 
I hope you find this information of some assistance. 



If for any reason you are dissatisfied with our response, kindly in the first instance 
contact Caroline Smart, Head of Information Governance via the following email 
address: 

 
FOI@secamb.nhs.uk 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Freedom of Information Coordinator 
South East Coast Ambulance Service NHS Foundation Trust 


